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  芬兰国家人权机构提交的书面材料* 

  秘书处的说明 

人权理事会秘书处根据理事会第 5/1 号决议附件所载议事规则第 7 条(b)项的

规定，谨此转交下文所附芬兰国家人权机构提交的材料。** 根据该条规定，国

家人权机构的参与须遵循人权委员会议定的安排和惯例，包括 2005 年 4 月 20 日

第 2005/74 号决议。 

  

  

 * 获得促进和保护人权国家机构全球联盟“A 级”认证的国家人权机构。 

 ** 附件不译，原文照发。 
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附件 

  芬兰国家人权机构提交的材料 

Mr. President, 

1.  This statement is made on behalf of the Finnish Human Rights Centre, representing 

the National Human Rights Institution of Finland1. 

2.  We welcome the adoption of Finland’s fourth UPR report. We thank the Government 

for the open dialogue with us, and the civil society during the preparations for UPR but regret 

that due to lack of resources, no hearing was organised before Finland gave its responses to 

the recommendations. 

3.  Finland continued to receive several recommendations to better tackle discrimination, 

hate speech, hate crimes and domestic and gender-based violence. The Government accepted 

many of the recommendations but noted some related to prompt investigation measures and 

identification of cases. The Finnish Human Rights Centre wishes to underline that ensuring 

efficient criminal procedures and access to justice of victims should be a priority of any 

initiative aiming to strengthen rule of law in Finland. 

4.  Furthermore, the situation of the Sami was considered in several of the 

recommendations. Finland accepted the recommendations to reform the Sami Parliament Act. 

As the rights of indigenous peoples are a priority in Finland’s foreign policy, the Government 

needs to ensure that this is equally reflected in its actions at national level. 

5.  Finally, parliamentary elections are approaching in Finland. The Government should 

consider the role of the Parliament in contributing to the implementation of UPR 

recommendations, and more generally to the discussion on the state of human rights in 

Finland. 

6.  In conclusion, the Finnish Human Rights Centre is committed to working with the 

Government to ensure the implementation of recommendations and will continue its own 

monitoring role. 

Thank you, Mr. President. 

 

     

 

 

  

 1 Finnish National Human Rights Institution is comprised of the Finnish Human Rights Centre (HRC), 

its Human Rights Delegation and the Parliamentary Ombudsman of Finland. Finland’s NHRI has been 

accredited with A-status since 2014. 
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